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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear College Families and Friends 

 

You may have read this before, but I truly love this speech and I think it very appropriate after 

our end of term examinations. Steve Jobs, one of the key figures behind tech giant Apple’s  

success, delivered one of the best motivational speeches of all time. 

In his 2005 Stanford commencement speech the former Apple CEO dove deep into his own 

journey as an entrepreneur, and he spoke openly about the issues that he faced along the way, 

and how he overcame them. During this classic motivational speech Jobs talked about how he 

was actually a college dropout, and that this was one of the most important times of his 

life. Why? 

He mentioned that he dropped out of college to take classes which he was truly interested in, 

rather than studying topics which he wasn’t deeply passionate about. One of those classes that 

he took up after dropping out was calligraphy. He was so compelled by the high standard of 

handwriting. To many, this might seem like a strange choice, but he connects his experience 

that he gained from that class to the font choices that he installed in Apple computers. If Jobs 

had never taken that calligraphy class, he wouldn’t have cared so much about a seemingly 

small detail like fonts, but Apple was the first company to add different typefaces to their    

operating systems. He went on to say, “You can’t connect the dots if you’re looking forward, 

you can only do it looking backwards. So, you need to keep moving forward and hope that the 

dots align somehow.” 

The key message from this famous motivational speech is that we’re always learning. We’re 

always growing and finding out new information. It’s all about what we choose to do with that 

information which really defines us. As Jobs said: “Your time is limited, so don’t waste it living 

someone else’s life.”  

I am very impressed and pleased with the progress most children have shown and with the 

commendable grades our students have received on their academic reports. This was a      

nerve-wracking experience for the Year 7 students, but they made us proud. 

We have seen many new enrolments to the College this term. We welcome the new students 

and wish them a happy and prosperous future here with us at ABBC. I would like to thank the 

staff for their dedication to academic excellence during the term. 

I wish our community, teachers, families and students a well-deserved and restful and holiday.  

 

Lisa Potgieter 

Acting Principal 

http://www.facebook.com/atlantisbeachbc
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WELL DONE! 

Look at all our Award Winners! 

 A big congratulations to all our 50m, 75m and 100m award winners, runner-ups, 
overall primary and secondary points champions for the 2019 Atlantis Beach       
Athletics Carnival. Well done to house Tarin who took out the house championship 
this year with an astounding 378 points. It was such a fantastic day and everyone 
did exceptionally well. A big thankyou again to our fantastic P & F community,     
parent volunteers and staff who made the day extremely fun run very smoothly. 
We already looking forward to next year’s carnival and seeing the competition and    
camaraderie between students. Again well done to our 2019 Atlantis Beach Baptist 
College Athletics Carnival award winners.  Students who received academic merit 
awards were also congratulated. 



 

Congratulations! Congratulations! 



On June 13, the Year 10 students visited the Holocaust Institute in Noranda.  Our tour 
guide, Geoff shared the story of the holocaust.  It was a thought provoking excursion 
that left us feeling bewildered about the cruelty of man and how through this tragedy 
the Jewish people still persevere. Some students were astonished to find out how many 
people died in the holocaust. 

Excursion 

Year 10 Travel Back In Time 

“It was upsetting to see what happened.” - Will 
“The information made me sad, angry and disturbed.”- JV 

“The information has helped us in our exams.” - Trinity 

“The photos were disturbing.” - Clancy 

“ I think what happened is devastating.” - Liam 



The year 
2/3 class  

doing some 
community service.  

We picked up rubbish on 
the sidewalk along 
Breakwater Drive.  

Our students do their bit 

for the environment 

Our Students do their bit 

for the Environment 



ART AND CREATIVITY 

Creative Exercises are Fun! 

Above: A year one student, Ava shows off her col-
ourful creations.  Left and below: Year 5 & 6 stu-
dents designed and created their own musical in-
struments in Technology. They had to explain and 
demonstrate their creations to the class. 



A big thank you to our P & F and staff for their hard work and dedication 
at the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle fundraiser. Especially the P&F members who 
organised this event. Thank you for those that came out in the cold to sup-
port us, it warmed out hearts to see familiar and many new faces. Overall a 
successful day. Come cold and rain... our team shined!  

Another  
Successful  
Sausage Sizzle 



P&F 

Our amazing P&F surprised and delighted  
our students with Table tennis and Air Hockey 
tables to keep the children entertained 
through the cold and rainy days.  Thank you 
to all who made it possible! 

The students were eager to participate in these activities and develop their gaming skills. 

Let The Games Begin! Let The Games Begin! 



Want to join the Sydney/
Canberra Tour? 
The College is doing research and planning a 4/5 day Sydney/Canberra Tour for Year 7 to Year 10 stu-
dents in April/May 2020. The proposed dates so far is from the 6th April 2020 to the 10th April 2020. The 
Federal Government Pacer Program Grant per student has been increased to $350 per students to en-
courage all schools to visit the Nation’s Capital.  The idea is to provide all students the opportunity to 
learn about national democratic, historical and cultural institutions. This tour fits in with the HASS/ART 
curriculum.  

ABBC have expressed interest in booking three/four days in Canberra and one/two days in Sydney. April 
travel dates are out of season and therefor the tour will be much cheaper during this time travelling 
from WA.  

 

    Proposed sights be are considering to visit: 

    National Capital Exhibition                                               Sydney Harbour Bridge 

    Parliament House                                                               Opera House 

    Museum of Australian Democracy                                 Bondi Beach 

    Government House                                                            Taronga Zoo 

    Australian War Memorial                                                  National Maritime Museum 

    Electoral Education Centre                                               Powerhouse Museum 

    Australian Institute of Sport                                             National Gallery 

    Royal Australian Mint                                                         National Gallery 

    High Court of Australia                                                      Questacon 

    National Dinosaur Museum                                             Telstra Tower 

 

In order to arrange Morcombe Travel to work out a comprehensive tour package for us, including 
prices, I need to give them an indication if 20/30 or 40 ABBC students will be interested in going on the 
tour.  Please email admin@abbc.wa.edu.au by Friday 5th July and let us know if you are interested in 
allowing your child/children to go on tour with the College. 

mailto:admin@abbc.wa.edu.au


NOTICES & REMINDERS 

North Coast Upcoming Tee-Ball, Machine Pitch,  
Baseball and Softball Registration day 
 
Be more active and develop increased social interaction in a safe sporting environment 
Enhance skills and build friendships and fitness without significant time burden for parents  
 

 6th July -Ocean Keys Shopping Centre 9am –5pm 

 13th July -Yanchep Shopping Centre 9am –5pm 

 20th July -Butler Shopping Centre 9am –5pm 

 27th July -Addison Park, Merriwa 1:30pm -4pm 

 Come and Try Day –27th July Addison Park 1:30pm to 4pm 
 
CONTACT PERSON: Shane Thompson (North Coast Ball Club) 
Email: president@northcoastballclub.asn.au  
Mobile: 0450 476 083 

mailto:president@northcoastballclub.asn.au




ABBC FETE Prize Donation Ideas:  
 Kids games prizes  

 Lucky dips  

 To make hampers for silent auction (beauty products, toys, hardware, kitchen gadgets etc.)  

 Toy hamper Raffle for the day  

 

Can be well cared for, clean second hand donations.  

 

Small Prizes ideas:  

 Rubber balls  

 Stationery  

 Yoyos  

 Slinkies  

 Toy cars  

 Party favour type toys  

 Lollipops  

 Small Play Dough pots  

 

Medium Prize Ideas:  

 Medium size soft toys  

 Mini board games  

 Medium size cars  

 Small dolls  

 Ear pods (ear phones) cheap ones  

 Stationery  

 Skipping ropes etc 

 Hair accessories  

 

Large Prize Ideas:  

 Large soft toys  

 Sports equipment  

 Games  

 Stationery sets  

 Remote cars etc  

 Arts and crafts sets  

 Hair accessories  



WHO ARE WE? 
 We meet fortnightly on a Sunday at 9:30am at Atlantis Beach Baptist College. Our next gathering is on 14 July 2019.  

 Our missional objective is to share the love of Christ with others.  

 Our focus is to serve the Two Rocks community and surrounds.  

 We are not perfect, and recognise that we all need forgiveness and a fresh start.  

 We celebrate God’s goodness and grace in all seasons and circumstances of life.  

 We are committed to helping people find purpose and peace no matter their background.  

 We are created for community. This is the place where you will find connection, belonging and fellowship.  

We look forward to welcoming you at our next worship service. 

Travel safe and 
enjoy a your 
holiday! 

We are looking for an interesting array of market stall holders  

to register to exhibit at our College Fete and Open Day at  

Atlantis Beach Baptist College, Breakwater Drive, Two Rocks 



WONDER WOMEN IN SCIENCE 
– A UNIQUE OPPORTUNITY  
We ask that you share this information with 
your colleagues, students, friends and    
families. 

BOOK EARLY TO AVOID  
DISAPPOINTMENT!  
https://www.perkins.org.au/events/
wonder-women 

https://www.perkins.org.au/events/wonder-women
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